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The Elementary Education Program at UCF seeks to educate teachers who are prepared to meet the changing needs of the students, families, schools and communities that they will serve throughout their professional lives.   During the 2006 academic year, Elementary Education faculty members, with the guidance of Dr. Mary Palmer, Professor and arts education expert, began the development of an arts integrated comprehensive curriculum.  Each course within the specialized elementary education program of study will include an arts integration component.  

Arts integration maintains the integrity of each arts discipline, music, drama, dance, and visual arts, while linking arts study to other content areas in an interdisciplinary manner.  This approach is compatible with what is known about brain development in that developing brains seek to combine information to make better sense of it.  Further, arts education “levels the playing field,” making learning equally accessible and enjoyable to all students.  The arts enhance learning and contribute to overall increases in student achievement.

Development of the arts integrated curriculum in Elementary Education involved faculty professional development experiences to enhance their arts background and knowledge as well as to provide pedagogically sound teaching strategies for effectively incorporating the arts into the overall curriculum.   Seminars in each of the arts have been presented to assist faculty in their course planning and development.   Ten Elementary Education faculty members participated in the UCF Faculty Center Summer Professional Development Summer 2007 Institute to expand their work in the area of arts integration.

In addition to faculty development, preparation of schools to work with UCF elementary education interns was necessary.  Led by Dr. Palmer, schools anxious to implement an arts integrated approach to teaching and learning are being identified in the UCF service area.  These schools are targeted for professional development opportunities, led by UCF Elementary Education faculty.  With this support, schools will be ready to work effectively with UCF elementary education arts integration interns, beginning in January 2008. 

The fully arts integrated program of instruction will be launched on January 8, 2008 during the Internship meeting.  Community resources for arts education, including the Orlando Philharmonic Orchestra, Orlando Ballet, Orlando – UCF Shakespeare Festival, Orlando Repertory Theatre, and the Orlando Museum of Art will provide materials and performances.  In addition, these and other community organizations will provide free and reduced price tickets to UCF elementary education students to encourage their participation in community arts events.  This participation is viewed as essential to the development of the teachers’ motivation to and skill in providing an arts integrated curriculum.

